Issues facing Kentucky’s livestock industry                                
Source: Lee Meyer, Agricultural Economist
Livestock play an important role in Kentucky’s agricultural economy. Income from the horse industry is the largest portion, about one-fourth of the $4 billion. On the food side, the poultry industry was first at 17 percent, with cattle a close second. On the crop side, corn was the largest at 8 percent and tobacco just slightly less.
Corn and soybean producers’ costs have dramatically escalated as diesel fuel and fertilizer prices have risen. Production costs are up 30 to 40 percent. But because sale prices of corn, soybeans and wheat have more than doubled compared to price levels a couple years ago, grain production is profitable.

Price-driven profits on the grain side, however, are a problem for the livestock side. Higher corn and soybean prices raise the cost of production for chickens, hogs and cattle. Grain costs have nearly doubled, but market prices have not.  Prices for cattle, hogs and chickens have risen 10 to 20 percent from two years ago, but not nearly enough to compensate the industries for the higher feed costs.
What does the future hold? Typically, higher costs lead to lower fuel levels of production. As supplies decline, prices at the consumer level rise, encouraging households to reduce consumption. For families, this means they’ll pay more and consume fewer meat products.

What is interesting about the current situation is that increased exports are altering the equation. Overseas demand is strong. One driving factor is economic growth; the other is the weak dollar. As the dollar weakens against foreign currencies, U.S. products become less expensive. Much of the domestic price increases are offset by the weaker dollar. Beef exports could be up 20 percent for the year, pork more than 50 percent and broilers up about 15 percent.

The package result is the export-driven increases in prices are keeping the livestock industries from going through much of an adjustment – in the short run. Prices have risen enough to keep production levels up in spite of higher production costs, for the time being.

The beef cattle industry’s situation is the most interesting. Since most of Kentucky’s producers sell feeder cattle, they have been hit the hardest because feeder cattle prices are down, unlike prices for finished steers and heifers. But cow-calf operations also have many more options for feed supplies, and this year’s good hay crop is a bonus. In the longer run, forage finishing of cattle may be the most sustainable solution.

For more a information on Kentucky’s agricultural economy, contact the (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service. 
Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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